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Health, Safety & Parking Minutes 
 
Facilitator: Chief Ramund Box   Recorder: Gregory Peterson 

Date of Meeting Recorded: October 21, 2020  

 
Vision: 

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement: 

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student 

success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides 

clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment. 
 

Committee Members: 

✓ Box, Ramund – Co-Chair 

✓ Wallano, Eyob – Co-Chair 

Aparicio, Sandra 

✓ Atkins, Benson 

✓ Blood, Denise 

✓ Cervantes, George 

✓ Gordon, Nicole 

✓ Hatten, Felecia 

Hill, Jennifer 

✓ James, Reuben 

✓ Maradiaga, Axa 

Maruyama, David 

✓ Morales, Janette 

✓ Ornelas, Miguel 

✓ Parnock, Heather 

✓ Perez, Christopher 

✓ Roeun, Malinni 

Ruiz, Armando 

✓ Sasser, Rachelle 

✓ Schumacher, Holly 

✓ Yahye, Abdirashid 

 

Visitors/Presenters: 

✓ Banuelos, Monica 

✓Clark, Leonard 

✓ Pacheco, Andree 

✓ Simmons, Annette 

 ✓ Verastegui, Ivan 

 

Agenda: 

 

1) Review of September 16, 2020 Meeting Minutes 

 The Committee reviewed the minutes from September 16, 2020 meeting. 
 

2) Compton College Resocialization Plan – Andree Pacheco, Director, Student Development & Athletics 

 Director Pacheco gave a presentation on the Compton College Resocialization Plan that was presented 

 at the Board of Trustee Meeting on Tuesday, October 20, 2020. This information is being provided to 

 all Student-Athletes, Coaches, and Athletics Staff so that when the process of Resocialization begins 

 everyone is familiar with the process and it will help with a smooth transition. 

 

 This plan covers the following topics: Re-Socialization Period, Student-Athlete Onboarding, Positive 

 COVID-19 Test, Intercollegiate Courses, Social Distancing, Sport Activity Descriptions, Return to 

 Regular Practice & Competition, Athletic Facilities, Other Athletic Operations, Forms, Handouts 

 and Matrix. This document is fluid and is available on the Board Agenda dated 10/20/2020.  
 

3) Eventual Return to Campus Plan – Heather Parnock, Director, Community Relations 

 Director Parnock provided an update for the Eventual Return to Campus Plan which is a living 

 document and is constantly being updated. 

 Topics covered were: 

o Update Wellness Check Questionnaire protocol 

o New online Individual, One Time Request Form 
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o Updated COVID-19 testing protocol for essential employees and CTE faculty/staff 

(required monthly), CTE students are required to submit test results prior to arrival on 

campus 

o Updated Center for Disease Control, California Department of Public Health and Los 

Angeles County Department of Public Health guidelines for institutions of higher 

education (guidelines are changing weekly) 

o Update ‘Exposure Management/Communication Protocol’ to include LACDPH 

reporting requirements 

o Add available COVID-19 leave options 

o Phase 2 focuses on Fall 2020 

o New appendix item(s) 

▪ MLB 

▪ Nursing 244 

o Phase 3 will most likely focus on Winter 2021 
 

4) Review of Follow-up Items from Previous Meeting(s) 

a) COVID-19 Updates Area E – Disaster Area Management Coordinator (DMAC)  

b) Review Emergency Operations Plan for Compton College District 

c) Update on the Great California ShakeOut Earthquake Drill 2020 
 

5) Discussion Items/Reports 

a) Reports from Compton College Pandemic Coordinators  

This report was covered under the update provided by Director Parnock in the Eventual Return  to 

Campus Plan. 

 

b) Report from Compton Fire Department 

Captain Ivan Verastegui reported that the Fire Department has moved a Paramedic Squad to Fire 

Station 44 which is located at Walnut St. & S. Wilmington Ave and which is the primary fire station 

that covers Compton College. By moving this Paramedic Squad to Station  44 this will improve 

response times to the College. 

 

The Fire Department is seeing the same amount of COVID cases this month as they did the previous 

month. We are also seeing an increase in mental health calls, domestic violence calls, and cardiac 

arrest cases. We are also seeing an increase of PPE supplies being used because most of our calls are 

now requiring full PPE. Fire Department members were given the option to receive either the 

influenza vaccine and if they chose not to receive it they would be  required to wear a mask at all 

times. Any visitors to City Hall must have their temperatures checked and be screened for any 

possible symptoms of COVID-19 prior to entry.  

 

After speaking with a few CPR Instructors, he has confirmed that CPR classes are available but many 

of the Instructors are only teaching small groups. 

 

c) Report from Compton Unified School District 

Chief Box advised the Committee that Chief Wu is out of the office this week, and that Capt. 

McFadden said there is no updates for this month. Chief Box also advised that if an update becomes 

available he will email it out to the committee. 
 

6) Pending Items 

a) CPR First Aid Proposal – Professional Development 

 Chief Box proposed to the Committee that CPR training should be provided to the Building  

 Captains and other First Responders as Professional Development training. He mentioned that  
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 it would cost approximately $6,000 to training 40 people. He also mentioned that while a lot of  

 the training can take place online, but the practical skills portion would need to be completed  

 in-person because of the use of the CPR mannequins. 

 

b) Questions / Comments 

 Chief Box - Construction is happening on campus, some staff are commenting that there is a  

 lot of dust in the area and causing cars to get dirty, Chief Box will be recommending to   

 construction that they wet the dirt to cut down on the dust created by the working being done  

 at the construction site. 

   

 Eyob Wallano – COVID 19 Vaccines will be given to essential medical personnel. COVID-19  

 will increase as the temperatures increase. 

   

 Abdirashid Yahye – Can St. John’s send the student/faculty test results to HR with   

 student/faculty permission to reduce paperwork? 

 

 Heather Parnock – St John’s can send the information electronically to the student/faculty with  

 written consent, but they are not allowed to forward them on to HR 

 

 Abdirashid Yahye – Will provide questions and concerns from Faculty and students regarding  

 CTE to Chief Box for the meeting being held on 11/3/2020 

   

 Chief Box – Professors please let the students know that they must have some form of   

 identification in order to receive services on campus, we are not running anyone’s information  

 when we request identification it is specific for COVID -19 verification / screening purposes. 

   

 Benson Atkins – I would like to congratulate the Police Department and its leadership for all  

 of its hard work during the COVID Crisis, you have all done a fantastic job and are really  

 keeping things in line. 

   

 Leonard Clark – Is it necessary to sanitize student athletes uniforms? 

   

 Andree Pacheco – It is necessary to wash and sanitize all uniforms once they are used to help  

 stop the spread of COVID-19. All uniforms are collected after each event and are washed  

 either that same day or by the next morning.  

   

 Eyob Wallano – It is important to note that the shoes that the athletes are using during practice  

 and games should be their own shoes and the school should not be providing them with shoes  

 because of the spread of COVID. Also, the shoes that the athletes are using for their sporting  

 activities should be kept far away from their normal everyday shoes, so that they are not taking  

 the virus with them wherever these shoes are worn including in the car. The Athletics   

 Department should work to come up with a plan to deal with Athletes and they should look at  

 where these shoes are coming from prior to their entry to campus. 
 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. 

 


